

## George Street Primary School

## "Where Learning Comes Alive"

George Street Hemel Hempstead Herts HP2 5HJ admin@georgestreet.herts.sch.uk

Headteacher: Angela Hughes TEL: 01442 255638 www.georgestreet.herts.sch.uk

30th January 2025

Dear Parents and Carers.

Since my last communication regarding Kingswood going into administration, we have been able to transfer our booking to PGL Marchants Hill, Surrey <a href="https://adventureholidays.pgl.co.uk/camps/marchants-hill/">https://adventureholidays.pgl.co.uk/camps/marchants-hill/</a>

PGL have been able to honour the same dates and the same costs (11th -13th June). We are very familiar with PGL and their practices and have used them for several years for our Y6 residentials with great satisfaction. As you will note, the new residential location is quite a distance from the original location and so we fall foul of extortionate coach costs. On this occasion, school will secure the difference in cost for travel and thus we are able to maintain the original cost shared with families.

We are grateful to Mrs Giandoni for liaising with coach companies, Kingswood and PGL in such a timely manner, as well as PGL for honouring the booking.

The one notable difference, which we are aware of at this time, is the need for children bring their own sleeping bag and pillow. However, all details will be shared with you at the information evening 15<sup>th</sup> May 6pm – a reminder will be sent to you nearer the time.

Best wishes

Angela Hughes Headteacher



